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Dear Parents of 2O,

Welcome to the new school year, and to grade 2!

I hope you had a great summer, and that you are excited to be back at school for the year ahead of us. It is my pleasure to have your child for the year, and I am very excited to get to know more about all the students and parents, so that together, we can make the year a fun, special and successful one. 

I believe that an inclusive classroom is of primary importance, and thought in this letter that I would introduce to you the kind of classroom I would like to establish and create with the students throughout the year. An inclusive environment of learning is a place where each student in the class, regardless of ethnicity, religion, race, disability, and other differences, feel a sense of belonging and mutual respect.  

Every student is different and thus, learns best in different ways. My teaching will therefore be flexible and accommodate to the different learning styles. With the knowledge of each of my students’ interests, learning profiles, readiness, personalities and other qualities, I hope to meet the needs of each and every student so that they can excel both in and out of the classroom. Students will be given many opportunities where they can choose activities. Assessments will also be varied and modified according to needs. I will make sure to get to know and understand each child beyond the student-teacher relationship in order for this differentiation in instruction to be successful.

In creating an inclusive environment, another theme I strongly believe in is the students’ insights and co-operation. I will be giving responsibilities such as classroom duties and making classroom rules so that they feel and know that they are as part of the classroom as much as I am, and that they also have a role in creating a safe place for all of us. Addressing responsibilities to each child will foster an environment that encourages independent learning, and a matured responsibility to oneself and for others. 

I also want my class to embrace the diversity we have. Learning about each other’s differences can open our world to new perspectives and we learn so much beyond reading between the lines of textbooks. In addition to this, I intend to create a classroom that allows students to be who they are, and be proud of their heritage. I will include this aspect where possible in the curriculum, by representing many cultural views whenever appropriate. I also intend to have culture days where the students could explore about each other’s heritages; perhaps a food-fair or national-costume day where they can experience different cultures of the world. I would very much appreciate your insights and co-operation in this area too, so please contact me if you would be interested. 

Finally, I intend for my classroom to be a respectful and caring environment through empathy. I would like to incorporate Montessori’s value of the teacher being empathetic to his/her students in his/her reactions and responses to students, so that a secure classroom atmosphere where students can take risks can be created. By explaining and showing to them that respect is mutual, I hope that it distills the values of caring for others in students. With this in mind, I believe a productive environment for learning will be created where all students feel the sense of belonging and can grow to become the best that they can be.

If you have any inquiries or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me anytime, via e-mail or telephone. I will also be available after school. 

I look forward to meeting you, and hope to see you participate in some of the 2O activities!

Thank you for your support.






Sincerely, 

Monica Ostergren

